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DEPARTMENT OF HEALTH & HUMAN SERVICES 
Centers for Medicare & Medicaid Services 
601 E. 12th St., Room 355 
Kansas City, Missouri 64106 

Medicaid and CHIP Operations Group 

May 19, 2022 
 
Patrick Allen, Director 
Oregon Health Authority 
500 Summer Street Northeast, E-15 
Salem, OR 97301-1079 
 
RE: Oregon State Plan Amendment (SPA) Transmittal Number OR-22-0007 
 
Dear Mr. Allen: 
 
The Centers for Medicare & Medicaid Services (CMS) reviewed your Medicaid State Plan 
Amendment (SPA) submitted under transmittal number (TN) OR-22-0007. This Alternative 
Benefit Plan amendment was submitted to comply the Consolidated Appropriations Act for 2021, 
which amended the Medicaid statute to add as a mandatory benefit, in both state plan and 
benchmark and benchmark equivalent coverage, for “routine patient costs for items and services 
furnished in connection with a qualifying clinical trial.”  
 
We conducted our review of your submittal according to statutory requirements in Title XIX of the 
Social Security Act and implementing regulations at 1905(a)(30), 1905(gg), 1902(a)(10)(A) and 
1937(b)(5) of the Act. This letter is to inform you that OR-22-0007 was approved on May 19, 2022, 
with an effective date of January 1, 2022.  
 
If there are any questions concerning this approval, please contact me or you may contact Maria 
Garza at maria.garza@cms.hhs.gov or at 206-615-2542. 

Sincerely, 
 
 

 James G. Scott, Director 
Division of Program Operations














































































































